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Spring is here and new life abounds!  Lions are gaining traction everywhere in our District:  Harrison 5 
new members, Luther 10 new members, White Cloud 6 new members, Big Rapids 3 new members, 
Baldwin 2 new members, and Kingsley 1 new member—Yeeeaaaah!!!  We can do it!  Add new 
members!  This year and the last have been tough on everyone, but your efforts to constantly serve 
your communities have been noticed.  Who are these strange people that continue to serve us??  
Who else but the LIONS.  Now they want to know about these strange people that put service first no 
matter the conditions or time.  When they meet the Lions, they find out, wow these are the nicest most 
caring people in the community.  Then they JOIN!!!   
Everyone send a card to Lion Don Robbins in care of Luther Lions, PO Box 44, Luther, MI 49656.   
He is 100 years old and helped found the Luther Lions!  Way to go Lion Don!   
Happy Birthday Lion Don on March 31!!   
Coming up is our convention. It will be available virtually, but everyone is welcome to attend in-person 
at the Harrison Lions Den.  Please register A.S.A.P.  We need everyone to register quickly so the 
computers can be set up before the convention and the vote taken.  It is important to register to VOTE 
NOW!!!!!  Please do not wait.  The registration fee is really low at $2.00, so do it NOW!!!  We will have 
the International Director, Dr. Jose Marrero, from Puerto Rica give a presentation.  Also, Dr. Bob 
Hohendorf will give a presentation called Between The Lines.  There will be a cabinet meeting after 
the convention also at Harrison.   
White Cloud Lions is announcing a walk from White Cloud to Homestead Florida to raise money for 
St. Jude hospital and THE LIONS.  LION Mark will be leaving in June and finish the walk around the 
last week in August or 1st week in September.  We are going to be looking for donations from 
everyone to help raise money.  This is a long walk and only a LION could do it.  (See pg. 7) 
I want to ask all clubs to call me if you are meeting again.  I will start calling everyone one soon, and if 
you call, it would be one less I have to make.  Because of your service in this pandemic, I think we are 
going to be plus for the end of the year.  Membership is hard to gain, but you are Doing it!!  Thank you 
for everything that you do and your adaptability.  We are Lions and we are great because of YOU.      
THANK YOU!!!!   District Governor Bill and First Lady Jackie  

 
 From the desk of First Vice District Governor Bill Bradfield 
  At the close of my last report I told you that LCIF was developing a video in 
Michigan for the DAD program (Defense Against Diabetes).  They have 
completed the video since then by filming participants in Michigan and the 
leaders from districts across the State of Michigan and you can review it on 
YouTube at Lions Team Up to Fight Diabetes l Diabetes Advocacy.  They did a 
really great job working through the pandemic serving our Lions.  It has only 
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been out for one week and already we are getting great reviews so you should take time out and 
review it also.  A lot of it was developed during online meetings and some site work. The process took 
about 12 weeks to complete.  The information was provided by individual Lions who actually 
administer all 11 Districts with the DAD program.  We can all be proud of our Michigan programs 
because this video will be used Nationwide and Worldwide. 
We have currently spent $183,000 and have $67,000 left to spend on programs statewide.  We have 
been very fortunate that LCIF has been very flexible about our time allotted to complete the program 
due to COVID.  We still have some funding available to take the Diabetes Management classes.   
  In Michigan we presently have 691,070 confirmed cases and 16,906 deaths which has been on the 
rise and we are 5th nationwide.  Nationwide we have 30,223,587 confirmed cases and 550,726 
deaths.  The Michigan Department of Health and Human Resources number is 888-535-6136.  Even 
if you have had both shots you should still exercise safety precautions daily by wearing your mask, 
social distancing, and washing your hands.  If you are a nurse or first responder you can perform 
vaccinations at different locations.  With the new variants of COVID, we do not know for sure how safe 
we are so please be careful.   
   I have been involved in the standard practice of appointing Lions for the various leadership roles in 
the upcoming year in our district and I would like to thank all of you that have agreed to extend your 
services for another year.   
  In closing, I would like to wish all of you and your families a Happy Safe Easter.  
  Bill Bradfield, hoxeyvillain@hotmail.com, 231-222-5143 
 

 
Hello Lions, 
 
I would like to say Hi and Thank You for all the kind and wonderful wishes 
I have received in the last year or so. 
Lions are great people, full of growth and positivity, and we know things 
are going to get better as we keep working together. 
I feel blessed being a Lion and I know I have grown as a person since I’ve 
been a Lion and a part of this great district, so I’m very humbled and 

honored to have been asked to run as VDG. 
 
Thank you,                                                      We Serve! 
IPDG Jackie                                                    Keep Smiling 

 

APRIL—ENVIRONMENTAL AWARENESS MONTH 
April 10 Lions Day at the United Nations, 12 noon, Virtual (see LCI 3/17 email to 
register)  
 
April 22 Earth Day 
 
April 23-May 2 White Cane Week in Michigan 
 
April 24 District 11E1 Convention (see next page to register)  
 
April 25 Lions Worldwide Induction Day 
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DISTRICT 11E1 LIONS CONVENTION 
April 24, 2021 

      
The convention will be a one day event in Harrison at their LIONS Den.  The Lions will be serving a 
lunch for the members attending.  The cost will be $10 for lunch.  The registration fee must be paid by 
all members wanting to vote.  The registration will be $ 2.00.  A drawing will be held for those 
registered. 
  We will begin at 10 A.M. with a memorial service to cover the last two years.  It would include all 
members that have passed since our last convention.   
Our International Director Dr. Jose Marrero will give his message via Zoom.  
Dr. Marrero is from Arecibo, Puerto Rico.  He has been a physician for 39 years 
and is currently medical director for a community care clinic.  He has been 
member of the Arecibo Capitan Correa Lions Club since 1996.  He has been 
the multiple district Diabetes Awareness and Action Chairperson, multiple 
district GLT and GST coordinator.  He has been a presenter at five Regional 
Leadership Institutes, and three USA/Canada Forums.  Director Marrero has 
received 11 international President’s certificates, Leadership Award and two 
International President’s Awards.  He and his wife Annie are both Progressive 
Melvin Jones Fellows.  Dr. Marrero supports a program for the homeless 
population in Arecibo.  He has served as president of his local chapter of the Puerto Rico College of 
Physicians and was a city councilman.  Director Marrero interests are in the area of botany and he 
grows bonsais and orchids in his home.  
Governor Bill and I are working on a couple of forums as well.  There will be a Business meeting, 
nominations, and voting. 
     Hope to see you all either in person or on Zoom. 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

REGISTRATION FORM 
 

Names _______________________________________________________   
            
             _______________________________________________________ 
        
Club     _______________________________________________________ 
 
Attending, In-person _________________ or Zoom____________________ 
 
Registration   
             How Many @ $2.00 _____ 
Lunch    
             How many @ $10.00 ____ 

 
Send to PDG Pam Schroeder, P.O. Box 326, Onekama, MI  49675.   
Make check out to District 11E1 Convention.  Due by April 7, 2021. 
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Nominations and Elections Committee Report   February 28, 2021 
 

The Nominations are: 
 

District Governor  
Lion Bill Bradfield, Cadillac Lions Club 

 
First Vice District Governor  
PDG Jackie Glazier, Kingsley Lions Club 

 
Second Vice District Governor  
No candidates 

 
District Trustee for the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation 
Lion Bill Simpson, Big Rapids Lions Club 
 
Because we didn’t get to hold our District 11E1 Election as scheduled and planned, instead we will 
hold the election electronically.  All delegates as submitted and qualified by our Credential 
Chairperson Peggy Frank will be sent an election announcement email on April 22nd followed by an 
electronic ballot on April 23rd at 9:00 am.  Then the delegates will have from then until Saturday, April 
24th at 12 pm to complete their vote.  If their vote is not completed by that time, their vote will be 
disqualified, and their club’s alternate delegate will receive a ballot by email with instructions for 
voting.  The alternate delegate will have until Sunday April 25th at 11:59 pm to vote.  If we have 
enough votes to finalize the election completed by noon of April 24th, which is our virtual District 
Convention, we will declare the election completed and announce the results.  We are using 
electionrunner.com for the election, and all ballots are confidentially received and tabulated.  If 2 club 
delegates from the same household registered with the same email, you haven’t received the election 
in duplicate!  There is one ballot assigned for each of the delegates.  Delegates most likely will 
receive their ballot from adsmond@comcast.net which is my personal email. 
 
This Election Report Respectfully Submitted, 
Steve Adsmond, Chair – Fremont Lions Club 
Elections and Nominations Committee 
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APRIL 2021 DISTRICT 11E1 LION OF THE MONTH 
LION TOM RADEMACHER 

EMPIRE LIONS CLUB 
Lion Tom Rademacher joined the Empire Lions Club in 1998.  He has been a 
key Lion for the club.  Tom has served as Empire’s president twice and was 
awarded their Lion of the Year twice.  He is presently a member of the Lion’s 
Board of Directors.  He is a co-chair of the Lions Winter Fest and Spring 
pancake breakfasts.  He has volunteered for numerous club projects and took 
on the responsibility of making all the arrangements for the food for the club 
meetings at Johnson Park last summer. 
Tom was a Health Inspector for 40 years before he retired.  His last job was 
with the Benzie-Leelanau District Health Department.  He, also, retired from the 
Air National Guard after 26 years.  Tom has been married to his wife Kathy for 

46 years and they have two adult children, Sara and Brian.  Tom says that he doesn’t have any 
exciting hobbies, but he enjoys biking, walking and working outdoors.   
Congratulations to our April Lion of the month – Tom Rademacher!  
Lion Pete Conarty, District 11 E1 GLT 
 

LEADERSHIP - IS THERE A LIGHT AT THE END OF YOUR TUNNEL? 
Quoting from an article by Jerome Thompson PID “The light at the end of the tunnel could be a train 
or a new day?”  It depends on your club’s leadership.  If you have strong club officers, it can be either. 
The energy of the train to pick up where you left off and quickly move forward with your club 
fundraisers and activities and get everyone involved.  The New Day because of a change in 
environment it might be an advantage for your club to sit down and form new goals to meet the needs 
of your community.  Maybe some of your fundraisers need to be revamped (you have done them for 
so long, they may not still be good money makers) and maybe you need more club members involved 
in activities.  It is a time for change and a time to involve everyone in our club, as quickly as possible, 
or they may lack the enthusiasm to come back.  
Get started NOW – register for our one-day (10:00 am-3:00 pm) District Convention at the Harrison 
Lions Clubhouse on Saturday, April 24th.  Send in your registration to vote to Lion Steve Adsmond and 
your application to attend ($12.00) to PDG Pam Schroeder.  We have just been informed that the 
Lions State Convention and the International Convention will be Virtual.  Never been to an 
International Lions Convention?  This is your opportunity!  There are fees for both conventions.  
Stay tuned!   
Lion Pete Conarty, District 11 E1 GLT 
 
MD 11 LIONS CONVENTION, 20-21MAY, will be virtual! Watch for future updates & announcements! 
 
See your emails from LCI to register for the first Virtual 103rd INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION,  
25 – 29 June 2021, and for details. 

 

Topic: Lions of Michigan 2021 Forum 
This is your invitation to see the recording of the 2021 Forum sessions posted on                                                    

the Lions of Michigan's YouTube channel. 

  Please click the link below to reach these videos or type "lionsofmi.tv" into your web browser address bar. 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9B8s5qVabfNDdQvSj95aMQ 
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Club News 
Kingsley Lions 

The Kingsley Lions Club sponsored free 
community curbside dinners in the months of 
February and March, hosted by The Rock of 
Kingsley Youth Center.  The dinners included 
a pan of Lasagna, salad, a loaf of garlic 
bread, and a dessert.    

The Kingsley Lions Club is initiating a "Pill Bottle 
Recycling Program".  These bottles can be washed 
and reused in developing countries where pill bottles 

are not available, 
and we can also 
keep them out of 
our landfills.  
Pill Bottles to the 
Rescue—Many 
times the pills people receive in developing countries are wrapped 
in paper scraps.  They have no protection from moisture or the 
elements and they certainly are not safely out of the reach of small 
children — you can’t really safety-proof a piece of paper.  Those 
orange pill bottles we take for granted are gratefully received in 
many parts of the world. 
Why is it important to recycle medicine bottles?  Medicine bottles 
are made of plastic, which will not biodegrade.  Imagine billions of 

those bottles creating a permanent sea of translucent orange plastic in landfills across the country 
and you can imagine why it is important to find another use for them. 
The Kingsley Lions Club will be accepting used, empty, (labels defaced or removed) bottles of all 
sizes during business hours at The Kingsley Branch Library, The Rock of Kingsley, and the Kingsley 
Village Office, or mail them to P. O. Box 613, Kingsley, MI 49649.   
We will get these bottles to those countries in need.  
 
 
Central Montcalm Lions 
The Central Montcalm Lions were able to make a 
donation to the Central Montcalm Band Program that 
will help towards uniforms and a trip to Universal 
Studios in Florida to perform.  
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White Cloud Lions 

                    
White Cloud Lions will be starting their regular monthly 2nd Friday, All You Can Eat Fish Fry’s on April 
9th, 2021.  Adults $10.00, Serving 4:30 to 6:30 P.M.  Dinner includes:  baked and fried fish, baked and 
fried chicken legs & thighs, plus Ray’s coleslaw, baked beans, scalloped potatoes, green beans, 
french fries, macaroni salad, with homemade pies for dessert and coffee, tea, lemonade and punch 
included too.  Family’s welcome, preschool children free, school age children $4.00.  Teenagers are 
considered adults for our fish fry! 
 Questions? Call Governor Bill @ 231-568-1024 or email Janalee janalee@riverview.net   
White Cloud Lions Den, 294 N. Charles (M-37), White Cloud, MI 49349 
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Baldwin Lions 
King Lion Ron Prys and 
PDG Harry Johnson 
each received their 45 
year chevrons from 
IPDG Jackie Glazier. 
We also had her install 
another new member, 
Richard.  
PDG Laura Johnson 
also received a 
recognition pin from 
LCIF for her contributions to them!       

 
 
 

 
                     
Midland Lions 

Midland Lions had their first in-person meeting in 2021 on March 16.  
During the meeting PDG Pete Conarty 
honored Lion Roy McNeill who passed 

away March 11, 2021.  
LION ROY MCNEILL 

MIDLAND LION 38 YEARS 
OUTSTANDING LION OF THE YEAR 

MELVIN JONES FELLOWSHIP 
 
 

FREE Space to put your Club’s News! 
Please contact us to be included in the next issue  

of the District 11E1 Newsletter. 
 

Service Stories 
Each Lion and every club is changing lives in ways both great and small. Service 
is a personal journey that impacts the people serving and the people we serve. 
We make an effort to post club service stories under the District Club Happenings 
section of the Lion Pride.  Has your story been shared?  Contact your District 
11E1 Editors, Mike and Tina Hoy, hoym@charter.net or 989-832-8354.   
Please submit materials for May Newsletter by April 23.   
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District Projects 
Used Hearing Aid Donations 
Remember we accept used hearing aids of any age or condition. All used hearing aids are recycled 
with one of the hearing aid manufactures.  Lions of Michigan Foundation is given credits to be used 
towards the purchase of new hearing aids.  Most Clubs collect hearing aids with their glasses.  If you 
have hearing aids for recycling give them to our Foundation Reps. Lions Pete or Pam, your zone 
chairs, or Lion Peggy Frank at 616 217-6840 for pick-up.  
 
EYEGLASS MISSION TRIP UPDATE 
There will be an eyeglass workshop at the Kaleva Lions Den on Saturday, March 27, from 9 till noon. 
There will also be a workshop on Monday, April 12, at Harrison and a workshop at Coleman on April 
19.  We are starting to make arrangements for our mission trip next year.  Keep tuned in for further 
details :-) Harry Johnson, PDG 

 Greetings fellow Lions, 
Leader Dogs for the Blind was the 
subject of a recent Fox 2 Detroit news 
story.  It was forwarded to me as co-
chair for District 11E1 Leader Dogs for 
the Blind by Lion Mike Dengate, Lions 
Engagement Specialist for Leader 
Dogs for the Blind.    
I know that many clubs are not 
meeting, but if you are, I recommend 

you show this brief presentation at an upcoming meeting.  It 
shows up nicely even on a laptop.  If you are not meeting, I 
suggest that every member who has computer access view this 
at their convenience.  This video very briefly and thoroughly 
covers the Who, What, and Why of Lions involvement with 
Leader Dogs and will give you a smile and may bring you to 
tears.  We can take PRIDE in supporting this organization as a 
project.   
Site address:  http://www.fox2detroit.com/video/908335 
 
If you possibly can, I encourage you as a club or as individual 
Lions to make a donation to Leader Dogs for the Blind.   

   
 

 My Shadow-Cowboy—Update  
Our restaurant outing was to the local Big Boys.  I practiced the “under” 
command so that Cowboy would go under the table (after checking to make 
sure there was no food to interest him under it).  He remained there, and out of 
the way, during our lunch.  Another successful training for both of us.  This 
week Cowboy came with me to the Community Center Fitness First Room and 
stayed with me while I used the exercise equipment.  He picks up my cane and 
brings it to me when it falls out of my reach.  He is also learning to hand me the 
end of his leash.  I have a few more things to learn before we can be certified.    
We are scheduled to do a PAWS presentation for the Coleman Lions, May 3. 

Please contact us (hoym@charter.net) if you want to schedule a presentation for your club meeting.  
 Lions Mike, Cowboy (& Tina) Hoy, PAWS District 11E1 Project Co-Chairs 
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WHITE CANE SEASON COMING UP 
White Cane Week in Michigan will be held April 23-May 2. 

 There are several types of white canes available.  In the early days of white canes, they had 
wooden canes with a curved handle on it.  (The wooden canes were too heavy and not long enough 
for mobility travel.)  Those have since been discarded and there are now collapsible and 
noncollapsible long mobility white canes.  Some have a red tip on the end and sometimes they may 
have a white ball tip that rolls more smoothly over the ground which gives more sensitivity.  White 
support canes are also an option for some users who are legally blind.    
 Act 10 of 1937 2  (2) State of Michigan:  A driver who approaches a crosswalk or any other 
pedestrian crossing without taking all necessary precautions to avoid accident or injury to a blind 
pedestrian carrying a cane or using a dog guide or walker is liable in damages for any injuries 
caused the blind pedestrian.  A blind pedestrian who does not carry a cane or use a dog guide or 
walker has all of the rights and privileges conferred upon any other pedestrian by the laws of this 
state.  The failure of a blind pedestrian to carry a cane or use a dog guide or walker shall not be 
treated as evidence of negligence in a civil action for injury to the blind pedestrian or for the blind 
pedestrian's wrongful death.   
  If you have any questions about where to purchase a cane or the law pertaining to the White Cane 
you can E-mail me, Larry Alman at w8wr@arrl.net  

 
LIONS BEAR LAKE CAMP 

Happy Spring and Easter fellow Lions Clubs, Members and Supporters!!! 
Here at Lions Bear Lake Camp, we have some things to share and some unfinished business (due to 
COVID-19 and change of Leadership) with our biggest supporters, which is YOU!!!! 
 
First, as you may know, in 2010, to commemorate our 10th Anniversary, we created a Banner Patch 
Program for clubs who have financially supported our children’s programs and ten years later we are 
still going strong!  Each year, clubs who donate a minimum gift of $50, during the Lions fiscal year, 
will receive a Banner Patch (first time donors) and/or a Rocker panel, which signifies the year of their 
donation and the amount of their donation:   

 The Blue Rocker designates $50 to $499 donation.   
 The Silver Rocker designates a $500 to $999 donation.     
 The Gold Rocker designates a donation of $1,000 or more 

Your District will be receiving your Banner Patches and or/Rocker panels for your club for the 
following years:  2018-2019 & 2019-2020 & 2020-2021 
If you district hosts a convention, we will distribute them there as well.  HOWEVER, this is where I 
need your help to take care of our unfinished business..... 
 
If your club HAS NOT received the appropriate Banner Patches and/or Rockers for years prior to 
2018, please let me know and I will include that in your club packet!!  
This can include clubs who have donated goods, services, etc. to our campus. 

 
Moving forward, your clubs' patches will be included with your thank you letter. 
 
Secondly, Lions Bear Lake Camp has many great fundraising opportunities available!!  Join in on the 
fun if you can.  Visit our website for more information.   
 
For fliers, upcoming dates, and more information:   www.bearlakecamp.org  
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Thank you Lady Lions who shared 2 hrs on a beautiful Saturday afternoon, March 6th, in 

recognition of International Women’s Day.  It was a 
wonderful time with ladies on Zoom and in-person. The 
setup was great, we could see everyone, and we all felt 
connected being able to share our stories and talking to 
each other while seeing each other.  

 Big shout-out to the 
Big Rapids Lions 
Club for the Zoom set 
up and connection, 
VP Terry Ventocilla (Big Rapids Club) for opening her home, and 
the wonderful pot luck 
luncheon.  Her hospitality 
was very appreciated. 
Lion Peggy Frank (White 
Cloud Club) was our 

Zoom coordinator for the event.   The fabulous women 
involved represented Big Rapids Lions, Kingsley Lions, 
Midland Lions, and Onekama Lions.  We were joined in our 
adventure with friends who we hope will be future Lions.  
 Lions always involve great friends, food, and laughter—This 
equals FUN! I’m glad for these times and thank everyone.  Keep sharing ideas and have fun serving 
your communities.  Thank you, IPDG Jackie   We Serve! 
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